## WELSH ST DONATS COMMUNITY COUNCIL CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANDDWUDD

www.welshstdonats.co.uk February 2024

**REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR MICHAEL MORGAN:** Michael Morgan reiterated that we can expect a significant rise in our Council Tax. The rates will be set on 6<sup>th</sup> March.

He also assured those at the meeting that flood management would included in future Vale Council policies following flooding in many parts of the Vale early in January.

Michael Morgan agreed to take up the issue of a replacement broken mirror at Parc Newydd. The original mirror was unauthorized but was of great assistance to those exiting from Heol y March. We have requested an authorized mirror is installed and maintained by the Vale Council in the interests of road safety at this hazardous, blind junction.

**SW POLICE:** there were no reported crimes in the Welsh St Donats Ward in January. Following our request for more information about a Neighbourhood Watch Scheme for Welsh St Donats ward, PCSO Richard Davies outlined, prior to our February meeting, the options available for us and forwarded further information. The options will be considered at our next meeting. Please note that Cuppa with a Copper is now at Peterston Super Ely Community Hall on the 2<sup>nd</sup> Saturday of the month.

**HENSOL FOREST:** we have been asked by Natural Resources Wales to suggest names for the barriers around the Forest. This will be of assistance to everyone in identifying and locating the access points into the Forest. If you would like to take part and suggest names, please let me know as soon as possible and I will forward more details.

**DOCUMENTS:** the Community Council considered the Vale of Glamorgan Council Draft Budget proposals 24/25.

P**LANNING APPLICATIONS:** 23/01252/FUL The Croft, Heol y March and 23/01259/FUL Crosslands, Whitefields Farm Lane were discussed and comments submitted.

## **HAVE YOUR SAY:**

COWBRIDGE PLACEMAKING PLAN - SURVEY

participate.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/placemaking-cowbridge/surveys/cowbridge-placemaking-survey to 25.3.24.

Please note that prior to our next meeting on 5<sup>th</sup> March, Cllr Malcolm Wilson will be giving a presentation on Cowbridge Placemaking Plan at 7pm for half an hour. Residents are welcome.

Our next meetings are on  $5^{th}$  March and  $16^{th}$  April. If you have any concerns or queries you feel the Community Council may be able to assist you with, please do not hesitate to get in touch with the Clerk or Community Councillors. We will do our very best to help you. Contact details and more general information are on the website.

Victoria Pearce, Clerk. clerkwsd@gmail.com 01446-774833